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Dear Fortnight Editor, 

I have to take issue with Emmaia Gelman's article 'Queer Nation' in the July issue of Fortnight. In it she writes of the reconvening of gay activism after a supposed 'nearly twenty years on the back burner'. That view is open to argument and is plainly at odds with the many personal and political achievements, and just as importantly, the consolidation, since the 1982 law reform.

However what she wrote about an event as recent as June this year is the reverse of what actually took place. I certainly attended, by invitation, a 'chat at Queer Space on LGBT rights' and rapidly pointed the discussion on the past to the pending House of Commons decision on the gay age of consent. 

What the teenagers present said was quite disconcerting, yet Emmaia omits any mention of it. She does however describe those attending as a group of 'mainly "apolitical" lesbians and gay men'. To a person they said sixteen was too low an age of consent. With a bit of prompting they did agree that whatever the age was, it should be equally applied to gays and non-gays. Their reasoning was in essence that they were daft enough now, and were therefore dafter when aged sixteen. 

Honest, certainly, but it remains doubtful whether a law should be invoked to protect people against their own stupidity or whether a newly out twenty-six year old is much wiser than a sixteen-year old. Queer Space certainly provides a protective venue for such young people who are more vulnerable in an alcohol-based setting, or if regarded as jail-bait, on the streets. And an equal age will be seventeen in Northern Ireland.

I did say I was especially pleased that whatever the merits of the change, Northern Ireland was, for the first time, being included from the beginning in a government-approved gay law reform; one undertaken at the behest of the Northern Ireland Gay Rights Association - which has not gone away.

Some forty-five minutes later - not 'five minutes' - the subject was changed, by Emmaia (rather than by the group, as she states) to the general question of creating 'a laundry list of demands for legislative change to be forwarded to all political parties'. I wish her luck but no matter the mention of sexual orientation in the equality agenda of the Agreement, I would not hold my breath on great things coming out of the new Assembly or from its members.

Yours sincerely

Jeffrey Dudgeon
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